
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

                                                                                                                  
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                   CASSILIS PUBLIC SCHOOL NEWSLETTER                  

Term 1 Week 10                                                                                                                                   Tuesday 1st April 2025 

From the Principal’s Desk 
 
Well who can believe this is the last 
newsletter for the term, and what a busy 
couple of weeks it has been, and will 
continue to be, here at school! 
 
A huge thank you to our wonderful Cassilis PS staff, led by 
Mrs Nairne, for coordinating such an incredible 2025 
Small School Cross Country carnival last Friday.  It truly 
was an event that showcased our special Cassilis 
community spirit, with so many parents, grandparents, 
family, friends and community members coming out to 
assist, both in the weeks and days leading up to the big 
day and on the carnival day itself. Events like this cannot 
run in the successful manner in which it did without the 
support of our helpers – so a huge thank you to every 
person who contributed by volunteering their time, 
resources and finances to make the carnival such a 
success.  
 
We look forward to continuing the celebrations with you all 
at our End of Term Assembly and annual Easter Hat 
Parade being held next Wednesday 9th April at 1pm. 
 
Visitors this morning may have noticed temporary fencing 
going up in parts of the carpark and playground. This is to 
allow the carpark drainage and Block A pier remediation 
works to take place these last 2 weeks of school. We ask 
parents to continue to follow our new carpark safety 
procedures during this time. 
 
Being my last newsletter at Cassilis, I wanted to say what 
a privilege it has been to have had the opportunity to work 
at the school as both Assistant Principal Curriculum 
Instruction (APC & I) and Acting Principal. I have loved 
meeting and working alongside the incredible teaching 
and support staff we have here at the school and am 
proud of developing together teaching and learning 
processes that enhance practice and promote 
differentiated opportunities for all the students in our 
multi age class. It is just delightful to see the classroom 
flourishing the way it is and have had the opportunity to 
see all the students grow in confidence both socially and 
academically over my time here.  
 

Thank you to the parents and community for your support 
also over the past two years and I look forward to following 
all the great things that this wonderful school 
accomplishes over the coming years. Cassilis will always 
have a special place in my heart. 
 
I will be handing over to Mr Ben Fifield who will be the new 
Acting Principal in Term 2 (with the possibility of 
extension). Mr Fifield comes to us at Cassilis from 
Cudgegong Valley Public School with three years 
experience in the Assistant Principal role and a broad 
range of K-6 teaching and learning experiences. He is a 
highly collaborative leader who is really looking forward to 
working with the school staff, students and community.  
 
Natalie Hurd 
Acting Principal 
 

 

UPCOMING CALENDAR EVENTS: (refer to Sentral 
Parents’ forum) 
 

 
 
 
April   4       Toybox 
April   9       Assembly and Easter Parade 1pm 
April 11       Last day Term 1 

(April 25     Anzac Day) 
TERM 2 begins with Staff Development 
days on 28th and 29th April 

Students return  
Wednesday 30th April 

 

May 2          Zone Cross Country 
May 30       Pittman Cup Sports Carnival, Sandy Hollow 
 

https://sxoleioportarias.blogspot.com/p/blog-page_31.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
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STUDENT OF THE WEEK               
Week 8 Student of the Week is Ella Stanley. 

Ella, we applaud you for applying yourself in 
all learning areas with a positive attitude. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Week 9 Student of the Week is Eli Cherry, who has shown 
outstanding participation in all Cross Country 
preparations. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations Ella and Eli on these fantastic 
achievements. 

 
NEWS FROM WEEK 8: 
 
HARMONY DAY & SENIORS DAY 21st March 
 
...and the rain came down !!!  
 
Our day began with Mrs Rose welcoming all visitors in the 
McMaster Room, and Cooper confidently led Welcome to 
Country. 
  
All students, staff and several visitors wore the colour 
orange, which signifies inclusion, social communication 
and meaningful conversations. This added to the fun and 
cheerful atmosphere. 
  

Harmony Week is a celebration of diversity, inclusiveness 
and respect, the overall theme being “EVERYONE 
BELONGS”.  The theme for 2025 is “Harmony - we all 
have a role to play”.  
 
Australia is one of the world's most successful 
multicultural countries and our cultural diversity is at the 
heart of who we are.  
 
Seniors Week was recognised in the same week this year, 
so our celebrations included activities where seniors and 
family members could interact with our students.  
It was wonderful having so many friends and family 
members attending, and seeing the creative craft items 
the students had made in preparation for the day.  These 
included crepe paper flowers, and measuring and cutting 
the wool for Friendship Bracelets.  The day’s celebrations  
incorporated Seniors Week activities with our favourite 
seniors. 
  
Mrs Rose then asked several students to read from a 
beautiful, themed book called “We Are All Equal”.  
Activity stations were set up around the classroom, where 
everyone could take turns making items to display.  Our 
Harmony Tree on the back wall quickly filled up with 
students’ hand shapes cut from flag-printed paper, and 
this was surrounded by felt dolls with various felt clothing 
items attached by the students. 
  
Mrs Nairne showed students and visitors how to make 
Friendship Bracelets with wool, and Mrs Cornish assisted 
with cutting out hand prints and suggesting words to 
create an Acrostic Poem using the letters H.A.R.M.O.N.Y.  
As the rain started to fall quite heavily, visitors and 
students had their photos taken on the verandah using the 
specially decorated photo frame, then danced under the 
C.O.L.A.  
 
It became obvious that transferring the morning tea 
goodies to the C.O.L.A. would result in a drenching, so we 
all shared food and beverages in the staff room.  Thank 
you to all who brought delicious treats to share.  Harmony 
and inclusion were demonstrated in many ways. 
  
Much gratitude is extended to all visitors who came along 
to our day of celebrating 2025 Harmony Day and Seniors 
Day, and to all our caring staff and volunteers for their 
hard work. 
  

about:blank
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We look forward to next year’s celebrations. 
 
Enjoy the photo collage of special moments captured, 
further on in our newsletter. 

 

 
 
MAGIC 100 WORDS – GREAT ACHIEVERS 
 
It was fantastic to recognise Cooper for successfully 
achieving his certificates for Ruby Words and Sapphire 
Words in week 8, as well as for Amber Words and Jade 
Words prior. 
 

 

 

Further excellent 
achievements were also 
made by Cecilia, 
progressing through Green 
and Orange Words.  

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Sonny was very pleased to learn his Indigo Words. 

 
Congratulations to Cooper, Sonny and Ceils for taking 
these big steps in Literacy, especially as we are still only in 
Term 1!!  We are very proud of you all. 

 
P&C NEWS 
April Meeting being held at 5pm tomorrow – Wednesday 

2nd  April in the school staffroom. Everyone Welcome! 
 

As Mrs Hurd announced in the last newsletter, we are 
proud to have the Executive Committee return for 2025. 
Their achievements for the last year have been amazing, 
working tirelessly, together with their members and the 
school, to help make improvements to how we enjoy our 
school environment. 

about:blank
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SCHOOL SPORTS - CROSS COUNTRY 
 
Our Annual Cross Country Carnival has been completed 
for 2025.  The weather was kind, with cooler temperatures. 
It was very pleasing that the rain held off. 
 
We were fortunate to have participants from Lue, Sandy 
Hollow and Martindale schools.  
  
Sandy Hollow Public School  was the winning school with 
the highest number of points scored on the day.  
Martindale Public School won the shield for Highest 
Average Points based on school enrolment numbers.  
Congratulations to all students who took part, and to 
those who earned the winning points.  
  
While our school didn’t win a trophy on the day, most of 
our students earned a ribbon for 1st, 2nd or 3rd place in their 
age groups.  We are very proud of their efforts.  
  
All students, staff and visitors had a wonderful day hosted 
by Cassilis Public School, which was successfully 
organised by Mrs Nairne, Mrs Morton and Mrs Rose, with 
immeasurable and very welcome contributions from a 
wonderful group of volunteers and staff.  We are very 
grateful for all you have done. 
 
Thank you to Nutrien Ag Solutions of Merriwa for the 
fantastic donation of water bottles for everyone.  Your 
support is much appreciated. 
  
We would also like to sincerely thank our landholders who 
generously allowed us to use their properties for the 
event.  Without this assistance, we could not conduct and 
enjoy such an important event in our school calendar.  
The Cassilis Bowling Club kindly made a sizeable donation 
to the P&C towards purchase of the canteen food, 
resulting in welcome funds received from the sale of 
sausage sandwiches, fruit, sweet treats and drinks.  
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SAVE THE DATE: 
Cassilis Public School 150th Anniversary 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
NSW PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 2025 
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